
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 
 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: April 4, 2019 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
 
 
 

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. The I&E department would like to thank the Papio NRD Directors, John, and Papio NRD 
staff for their incredible work, time, and dedication to our District during the historic floods. 
Much work remains, so we thank you now and in advance for helping to keep our 
communities informed through media interviews, photos and videos you provided to our 
department for social media updates, and so much more.  We couldn’t be more proud to be a 
part of the Papio NRD. Sincerely, Jen, Austen, and Kaylyn.  
 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 
1. The District received a thank you note from Senator Deb Fischer for meeting with her and 

her staff to discuss the Papio NRD’s projects and operations, especially in light of the 
flooding. She noted: “We look forward to working with you moving forward and commend 
you for all that you’ve done during the recent floods.” The letter is attached.  
 

2. The District received a thank you note from Washington County residents Lorrie and Mike 
Schrad expressing their gratitude to Zach Nelson, Curt Scott, and John Henton for working 
through cold, wet conditions to get their water flowing after a water main break. The Schrads 
stated, “We tend to take our modern conveniences for granted till not working. We have lived 
here since 1991 and have experienced nothing but respectful and professional services from 
the NRD.” The letter is attached.  
 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report indicating 
construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the month of March 
2019 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you have any questions. 

 
 
D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of March 21, 2019, is 
attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me. 
 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee did not meet on March 28th. The next meeting is scheduled for 
April 25, 2019. 
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